

MEETING MINUTES

PRINCE'S LAKES TOWN COUNCIL

PRINCE'S LAKES TOWN HALL, 14 E LAKEVIEW DR, NINEVEH, IN 46164 August 31, 2023

COUNCILORS PRESENT:

COUNCIL PRESIDENT GREG NELSON

COUNCILOR MIKE GALLAMORE COUNCILOR KAREN HARRISON COUNCILOR LINDSEY KELLY

COUNCILOR ABSENT:

COUNCIL V. PRESIDENT BRYAN TEARMAN

CLERK-TREASURER PRESENT:

ERICA LYDEN-GIGER

TOWN ATTORNEY ABSENT:

PUBLIC PRESENT:

KEVIN HARRISON

BRAD STREET MIKE BUENING

Council President Nelson called the meeting to order at 3:30 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance

PUBLIC FORUM:

Mike Buening presented Council with Ordinance 186. Mr. Buening stated there are three trees in the Town's right of way on Bergman Dr. The trees cause issue when someone tries to turn around, deliveries are difficult due to the trees and powerlines are going through them and is request they be removed. Mr. Buening also stated that currently there is a yield sign on Providence and Bergman. He stated this is a dangerous intersection and has almost been hit three times. He would like a stop sign installed instead of the yield sign. After discussion, Council President Nelson stated he would like someone to take a look at area and do more research. Councilor Gallamore stated he and public works supervisor Mike Miller will investigate and asked Mr. Buening to return to the next Council meeting September 18 to discuss.

Mr. Gallamore stated he and Mr. Miller verified all work at the park had been completed for Stillwater Construction. He is confident invoices are correct and valid.

After discussion,

Council President Nelson motioned to approve Stillwater Construction invoices in the amount of \$91,577.90. Councilor Gallamore seconded the motion and passed unanimously.

Clerk-Treasurer Erica Lyden-Giger presented Council with different options for new playground equipment for Town Hall Park. Mrs. Lyden-Giger recommended quote #46 from Little Tykes for \$54,803.84. Discussion was made about the different quotes.

After discussion,

Councilor Gallamore motioned to approve Little Tykes invoice #46 as presented. Councilor Kelly seconded the motion and passed unanimously.

Mrs. Lyden-Giger stated she has been working on the budget and needs to know how much to budget for raises. Discussion was made about budgeting five percent for raises, but will discuss set raises before the salary ordinance is approve.

After discussion,

Councilor Kelly motioned to approve budgeting five percent for salary increases. Councilor Karen Harrison seconded the motion and passed unanimously.

With no further business before the Prince's Lakes Town Council, Council President Nelson motioned to adjourn at 4:39 pm, Councilor Gallamore seconded the motion and carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Erica Lyden-Giger

Clerk-Treasurer

Council:

Council President Greg Nelson

Council Vice President Bryan Tearman

Councilor Mike Gallamore

Councilor Karen Harrison

Councilor Lindey/Kelly